Excerpt from Directors Council Meeting Minutes

November 16, 2007

1. Discussion/action on Collection Development and Exec. Committee’s recommendation to require uniform packaging of multipart items beginning January 1, 2008: Powers reported that the Executive Committee did make the recommendation. Operations and Collection Development/Resource Sharing Committee did not make this recommendation but did discuss the issue. Stoneberg reported that L.E. Phillips Library will implement the change Feb. 1, 2008. John showed examples of DVD albums that hold 4 and 6 DVD’s. Recommendation is to package them in one unit. IFLS will provide group purchasing for those interested. Rosendahl showed an example of packaging with a stackable well. MOTION made (Thompson/LaFond) to accept the recommendation to require uniform packaging for DVD’s that are 7 hours in length or more with a recommended loan period of two weeks with ratification by local library boards. PASSED without negative vote. Question was raised about how to handle items that are already on hold and packaged separately. Stoneberg reported that L.E. Phillips Library will not go back and repackage old items and that their suggestion is not to require repackaging of old items. Suggestion made that we have guidelines for what gets packaged separately and what does not. Goal is to fix the confusion for patrons and to make loan period fair. 

